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 Two Families Make Final Payments 

 

Have we really been here so long that homes 

are being paid off? Wow! 

As we contemplate serving our 95th family 

next year, we also celebrate almost 20 years 

of constructing Habitat homes. 

In May, Michael and Belinda Hanley joined the 

construction crew for lunch and to perform a 

ñnote burningò. It took awhile for the fact to sink 

in that they had no more house payments! 

Then, in October, Martin & Leticia Briones 

joined this select group with a similar           

ceremony at lunch. This time we used a metal 

bucket! (Donôt ask.) 

Martin, Lizbet and 

Leticia Briones 

October 2015 

Michael and Belinda 

Hanley  

 

May 2015 



Volunteer Spotlight 

Carol McKernan & Andrea Bauer 

Habitat was the catalyst that brought two ladies       

together to become best friends who now see each 

other nearly every day.  Carol McKernan retired in 

2008 and joined Habitat to stay active and to give back.  

Carol and Brian Donnachie, another volunteer, invited       

Andrea to join them at Habitat.  Brian says, ñI never 

thought Andrea was going to be a good golfer, so she 

needed another hobby!ò  

After working next to each other at Habitat for over 5 

years, they have grown to be best friends.  They go to 

the same church and attend the Saturday night service 

so they can play golf on Sunday.  They hold season 

tickets at the Opera House and are members of a   

couple of Womenôs organizations where they attend 

events together.  And, of course, they do ñgirl stuffò like 

shopping together.  

 

Roger Morgan 

A faithful volunteer for 6 years, serves as a crew 

chief. His favorite job is working on the interior    

especially doing trim work. 

He & his wife moved to Hood County in 1973, she 

was an elementary teacher and his career covered 

being a teacher, a coach, a principal and             

superintendent of the Bluff Dale School District. 

When asked why he chose Habitat to volunteer with, 

he said he enjoys doing things that help people who 

are less fortunate than himself. 

He has 2 grown sons ages 42 and 46. His favorite 

hobby is fishing. 

Homeowner Maria Carmen's Story: 

I lost my husband in the May 2013 tornado.  This was 

the most painful and sad experience of our lives. We 

had planned to raise our children in this country and 

give them a better future and a better education.  But, 

sadly, we were not able to do this together....I give 

thanks to everyone for all you have done for me and for 

my children and for accompanying us at this special 

and happy time of finally having our very own home. 

See below for her complete story. Maria Carmen, Juan Jose & Giovanni 


